New York City College of Technology
Interdisciplinary Committee
Change of Interdisciplinary Format Form for an Existing Course
(or designated section of an existing ID course)


DATE: 9/22/2020

COURSE NUMBER AND TITLE: SBS 2000 ID

CREDIT HOURS: 3

CURRENT COURSE DESIGNATION:	College Option	Elective	Capstone	Other

DEPARTMENT HOUSED IN: SOCIAL SCIENCE DEPARTMENT

CATALOG DESCRIPTION: An introduction to the research methodologies utilized in the social and behavioral sciences, beginning with the fundamentals of research design, through data collection, analysis, interpretation, and the final reporting of results. Both quantitative and qualitative designs are examined using software to aid in inquiry and analysis. Prerequisite:

CURRENT STRUCTURE:  ONLINE Synchronous

NUMBER OF SECTIONS CURRENTLY OFFERED: 	Fall semester__2__	Spring semester__2___

CHANGE OF INSTRUCTOR: 		 Yes 		 No

CHANGE IN INSTRUCTOR’S DEPARTMENT/DISCIPLINE:	 Yes		 No

CHANGE IN GUEST LECTURER(S): 	 Yes		 No
	Are one or more guest lecturers from a different discipline than originally proposed? No

IF CO-TAUGHT, CURRENT CREDIT DISTRIBUTION:

PROPOSED CHANGE IN INTERDISCIPINARY FORMAT:

From: Guest lecturers __ minimum 20% __other % Co-taught	Shared credits Learning Community 	 In person or hybrid    Fully online

To:      Guest lecturers___ minimum 20% __other % Co-taught	Shared credits Learning community	Fully online

PROPOSED BY:  Judith Sedaitis 

If co taught: Names of those co-teaching

Briefly explain reasoning for changing the format of the currently offered sections, or if new sections of the course are being offered for the first time, explain briefly the rationale for the change in format and attach your syllabus.
I have been teaching this course online since early March 2020 and the biggest change was putting the words I would simply say to the classroom on to powerpoint slides.  
		Since then, I had 4 guest speakers: Profs. Parides (history), MacDonald (Econ.), Lubie Alatriste (English/ Liguistics) and  Marie Parnes (Psychology), who I continue to rotate through over the academic year.





The biggest change for me was the loss of Prof. Jean Hillstrom, one year ago. 
Newest addition is the economist:  Gulgun Bayaz-Ozturk, who I might ask to give a guest lecture next semester. 

